QUESTION 30 - HISTORICAL AND ARCHAEOLOGICAL SITES

See State Comprehensive Plan (Chapter 187, F.S.)

GOAL (19); POLICIES ( 3),( 4),(5),( 6)
GOAL (22); POLICY ( 3)
GOAL (24); POLICY ( 3)

A,

1. Describe any known historical or archaeological sites on the development
site. Provide a letter from the Department of State, Division of Historical
Resources (DHR) which includes a list of known sites within the development
site, the likelihood of historical or archaeological sites occurring within the
development site, whether a site survey is needed, and whether any known
sites are significant.

There are no known sites on the property. Please see attached letter.

2. If DHR recommends that a site survey be done, the results of such a survey,
conducted for the development site by an acceptable professional, should be
provided.

A survey has not been recommended. Please see attached letter.
A If significant historical or archaeological sites exist on-site, indicate what measures
would be taken to protect them, or to minimize or mitigate impacts to them. Where

appropriate, describe the measures for providing public access to the sites.

N/A.
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FLORIDA DEPARTMENT OF STATE
Glenda E. Hood

Secretary of State
DIVISION OF HISTORICAL RESOURCES

Ms. Leigh R. Kerr July 6, 2005
Leigh Robinson Kerr & Associates, Inc.

808 East Las Olas Boulevard, Suite 104

Ft. Lauderdale, Florida 33301

RE: DHR Project File Number: 2005-6675 (2002-3730)
Received by DHR June 22, 2005
The Commons Development of Regional Impact (fka Davie Commons)
Broward County, Florida

Dear Ms. Kerr:

Our office received and reviewed the above referenced project in accordance with this agency's
responsibilities under Section 380.06, Florida Statutes. The State Historic Preservation Officer is to
advise in the identification of historic properties (listed or eligible for listing, in the National Register of
Historic Places), assess effects upon them, and consider alternatives to avoid or minimize adverse
effects.

We have been asked to provide an updated letter for the referenced project. A review of our files
indicates that this office has previously reviewed this project area in 2002 (DHR # 2002-3730). It was
our opinion that based on the information provided, the proposed project will have no effect on historic
properties.

Therefore, if there are no changes in the project boundaries, then, it is the opinion of this office that the
proposed project will have no effect on historic properties.

If you have any questions concerning our comments, please contact Scott Edwards, Historic
Preservationist, by electronic mail sedwards@dos.state.fl.us, or at 850-245-6333 or 800-847-7278.

Sincerely,

Zponn £. Marmow , Gugpetcceo

Frederick P. Gaske, Director, and
State Historic Preservation Officer

XC:  Tanya Wilson, South Florida RPC

500 S. Bronough Street « Tallahassee, FL 32399-0250 « http:/www.flheritage.com

0 Director’s Office O Archaeological Research M Historic Preservation 0 Historical Museums
(850) 245-6300 * FAX: 245-6436 (850) 245-6444 * FAX: 245-6436 (850) 245-6333 * FAX: 245-6437 (850) 245-6400 » FAX: 245-6433
O Southeast Regional Office 0O Northeast Regional Office O Central Florida Regional Office

(954) 467-4990 » FAX: 467-4991 (904) 825-5045 « FAX: 825-5044 (813) 272-3843 * FAX: 272-2340



